WHAT TAX RATE DO I (OR MY DISTRIBUTORS) PAY?
All new licensed breweries that do business with Washington are automatically placed at the high tax rate (over 60,000).

The Washington State Liquor and Cannabis Board allows a reduced tax rate on domestic beer sold in the state under certain conditions (see WAC below).

WAC 314-19-035 Reduced tax rate for beer
1.) The additional beer taxes imposed under RCW 66.24.290 (3)(a) do not apply to the first sixty     thousand barrels of beer sold by a brewery in Washington each fiscal year, if: 

(a) The beer is produced in the United States; and

(b) The producing brewery or domestic brewery-brand owner meets the qualifications of 26 U.S.C. Sec. 5051 (a)(2).

2.) In order to qualify for this exemption, the Washington brewer or the out-of-state beer certificate of approval holder must provide the board a copy of an Alcohol and Tobacco Tax and Trade Bureau (TTB) acknowledged copy of their filing “Notice of Brewer to Pay Reduced Rate of Tax” for the calendar year as required under 27 C.F.R. Sec. 25.167; a variance for any year that waives annual submission  to the TTB; or the Brewer’s Notice which waives annual submission to the TTB.
3.) The tax exemption will not apply until the first day of the second month following the month the notice is received (for example, if the notice is received by the Board on January 10, the exemption will start on March 1.

4.) How will the distributor know what tax rate to pay for each brewery’s products?

(a) The Board will provide distributors a list of breweries that qualify for the reduced tax rate; and

(b) The qualifying brewery is responsible to inform the distributors when product sold to the distributors exceeds the first sixty thousand barrels exempted from the additional tax.

(c) Once a qualifying brewery’s sales to distributors exceeds sixty thousand barrels, the distributors must begin paying the full tax rate on their monthly tax report.

5.) Per RCW 66.24.290, authorized representative certificate of approval holders do not qualify for the reduced rate in Washington State.

Washington breweries and out-of-state beer certificate of approval holders must provide a copy of the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco and Firearms letter, filed annually or the variance to pay, which waives annual filings, acknowledging the low rate approval to the Board.  We do not accept letters sent to the TTB, without the approval stamp and date.  The exemption will apply to the first 60,000 barrels of beer sold in Washington during the fiscal year.  (Our fiscal year is July – June).

If your sales into Washington should exceed the barrel limit (sales over 60,000), and you had qualified for the reduced rate of tax, notify this office.  It is also your responsibility to notify your Washington State Distributor that your product will be at the high tax rate for the remainder of the fiscal year. 

If you have questions please contact the Beer/Wine Tax Unit at (360) 664-1721 or via e-mail at: beerwinetaxes@lcb.wa.gov.

